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November  2014 

This month’s Newsletter is kindly 

 sponsored by: 

Andy & Nicola 

THE BOSVILLE ARMS 
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Editor’s Le�er  

 

Dear Everyone, 
Firstly, I would like to thank Reverend Barbara Hodgson for her 
moving account, in the Church News section, of her visit to 
Zimbabwe. It certainly makes one think. 
Although  the sunny days of August seem in the distant past,  
the Family Fun Day at Thorpe Hall, which was held on August 
30th, in aid of The Yorkshire Air Ambulance Charity and All 
Saints Church, Rudston, was a resounding success, with 
£1156 being raised for YAA and £500 for the church. There 
was a myriad of exciting activities and the tug of war between 
the Bosville and the campsite was won by the campsite. 
We can now reveal the details of the “Rudston Bake Off”,, 
which has been arranged by Theresa, assisted by the village 
hall committee. It is the intention to create an appealing and 
entertaining event in Rudston, in aid of village hall funds. We 
hope that there will be much interest from bakers and also 
spectators. All the details are  on  the opposite page of this edi-
tion. 
As we look towards Remembrance Day, it seems appropriate 
that we have further news from “Rudston’s Old Soldier”. Also if 
anyone can tell me about a bomb which was dropped, in the 
village, during the war, I would be very interested to hear from 
them. 
 

Sue Tompkin 

 I would like to thank everyone  who  

helped and supported  The Macmillan 

Coffee Morning. The sum of £353  

was raised. 

Hazel Conner 
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RUDSTON 

BAKE OFF 

SAT 29TH  

NOVEMBER 

 

 
 

ENTRIES TO VILLAGE HALL BY 9.30AM ON SATURDAY 29th 

£1 per person 

Judging at 10am then  Finals at 6pm 

Do come and watch there will be plenty to see 

To enter the Bake Off 

 

 

 

 

 

Raffle  Tea Coffee etc will be available 

Men to bake  
six 

cheese biscuits 

Ladies to bake 
six  

sweet biscuits 

Children to bake 
 a cake 

and decorate it 

Small Children come along to the hall at 9.30am 
To decorate a biscuit 
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Bosville Arms 

NEWS 

 We would like to offer a warm welcome to our new Head 
Chef, Janis Cuders, who was previously at Rags Restaurant in        
Bridlington. Janis has helped to further develop our menu. Add-
ing some exciting new dishes. 
 

Wednesday 5th November                    Fireworks 

    Starting at 6pm with   Pie  & Peas 

    Fireworks at 7.30pm 

One of the bands performing at 
our last “open acoustic night” The 
next jam session is on November 
6th. Then on the 1st Thursday of 
every month.  

V{Ü|áàÅtá tÇw axã lxtÜ 
Christmas Day Lunch over 2 sittings 12noon-2pm & 2pm-4pm 

Menus are available at the pub or on our Facebook Page.  
Reservations are required. 

We are also open for Christmas Day Drinks. 

Boxing Day food 12noon-4 pm both Christmas & normal menus 
Booking advised 

We also have a Christmas Party Menu for those wanting a  
pre-Christmas get together. 

 

We are also arranging a New Year’s Eve Party 
Further details in next month’s issue 
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CRAFT EXHIBITION 

Rudston Village Hall 

Sunday November 16th  

10a.m - 4pm 

In aid of 

 

 

 

Admission £1 

Refreshments             Displays  

     Soup & Roll           Dolls Houses  

     Coffee Tea Cakes                             R ailway Layout 

Exhibition of Crafts 

Sales Table 

Tombola 

Please come along with the family and friends to 

 support this event for a very worthy cause 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
 

Church services and events for November  
  2nd     9.30am  Holy Communion and Trailblazers 
  9th     9.30am (Remembrance Sunday) Morning Prayer 
   11.00am   Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial 
16th       9.30am Holy Communion and Trailblazers 
23rd     11.00am Kilham: Joint Benefices Confirmation Ser-
vice 
30th      4.00pm All-age Service 
 
There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning 
at 10.30am followed by coffee. 
 

A word from Rev Barbara Hodgson (priest in our benefices) fol-
lowing her recent visit to a residential home for physically disa-
bled children in Zimbabwe. 
 

Dear Friends, 
Those of you who know me will be aware that I am very rarely 
lost for words. However, there have been several times this has 
occurred since my visit to Zimbabwe.                                                                                         
Firstly, before I went I received generous gifts of money to take 
with me to use at my discretion. I was humbled & speechless by 
these acts of kindness. When I was over there, David and I visit-
ed a residential school for physically handicapped children and I 
was brought to tears at the conditions in which these children live. 
A Victorian workhouse came to mind, cockroaches in the bath 
and sinks, water tanks that leaked, electricity that was unreliable, 
drab walls, torn curtains, ceiling lights hanging off, do you wonder 
why I was speechless. To think that God's little ones were living 
in such conditions, distressed me so much. Money is painfully 
short, the children are a nuisance, they are not 'productive', so 
government money is next to nothing.  
Continued. 
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VILLAGE HALL COFFEE SHOP 

      The coffee shop  is            
     open on a Thursday    

 morning.  

 

 
Continued. 
Thank God for the wonderful Headteacher, Margaret, and the chair 
of governors, Chris, both Christians and the dedicated staff, many 
of whom have not been paid for months. They do their very best in 
dire conditions to give these children some hope for the future.  
After I returned to the UK I spent some time thinking how I could 
possibly help these children. I prayed and asked God to help me 
and I set myself a task to raise $1000 to send to my sister in law, 
Sue. She is the Chair of the Inner wheel in Harare, capital of Zimba-
bwe and has dedicated her year in office to refurbish at least one 
dormitory at the school.  
Here comes another speechless episode. I spoke about my visit at 
the services in the benefice and also at the Joint Benefice service in 
September, I did not directly ask for money but it came, lots of it. 
The Craft & Chat group agreed to knit cushions for the children's 
beds to cheer up the dormitory and they are clicking away furiously. 
I am well past the $1000 I pledged, my prayer was more than an-
swered, so thank you so very much for all the kind offers, not just of 
money but of prayer and encouragement. I promised my efforts 
would be for the year of Sue's office so upwards and onwards. 
I don't mind at all these periods of speechlessness !! 
With love & blessings,    
Barbara 
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Rudston Tennis 

Club News  
 

  
  
Our teams had mixed results this year: 
Driffield League  
Mens A:  found it hard in Div 2, loosing some matches 4-5 so 
they will drop to Division 4 next year. 
Mens B:  finished top of Div 7 so move up to Div 6 next year  
Mixed : finished mid table in Div 3 
Scarborough League Team:   found it very tough in Div 1 and 
will play in Division 2 next year. 
There is a Scarborough winter league this year based at Pindar 
indoor tennis centre and a Men's team has been entered. 
Matches are on Thursday evenings.  
We organised some junior sessions this summer which were 
well supported and plan to build on these next year. 
Club sessions are on Sunday mornings 10am onwards 
throughout the winter weather permitting. We are always keen 
to welcome new members of any standard-please contact :- 

Jane on 420462 for more information on the club. 

 I am once again appealing to you on behalf of the Samaritan’s 
Purse. Operation Christmas Child aims to give “Shoebox” gifts to 
needy children worldwide. This gift may be the first present they 
ever receive. 
A leaflet with all the details of Op-
eration  Christ- mas Child should 
have been deliv- ered to your 
house. If you would like to do-
nate a shoebox gift, please drop it 
in to me at Bram- ble House on East 
Gate by 18th No- vember. 
 If you would like any more infor-
mation you can call me on 420555 
     Many, many thanks Adele van der Heijden 
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 There was one of those annoying moments at the end of 
September.  Two, actually!  On the 30th, two separate items for 
possible inclusion in the newsletter came through by computer.  
Obviously, both were just too late for the October edition.  The 
first, concerning Chimney Fires, was too long to include in full 
anyway, and a shortened version is included this month.  The 
second was concerning advertising, and was left to the editor’s 
discretion. 
 

 Regarding that first one, I had what I thought was a brain-
wave and suggested it could go on the village website, only to 
be told “no-one looks at it!”  Realising how little I look at such 
things myself, that is no doubt true, but it does show that these 
modern methods aren’t always the speedy efficient way of com-
munication you might expect.  It also highlights the importance 
of this newsletter.      
 

 A collection of wind turbines is called a Wind Farm as we 
know, and apparently a number of solar panels is a “Solar Ar-
ray”.  One of those was the subject of the latest planning appli-
cation to come to the parish council’s attention between meet-
ings.  The location though, is at the furthest point from the vil-
lage of Rudston parish, Thwing Road, so would not have visual 
impact.  The parish council have recommended approval of the 
plans. 
 

 There was a reminder of the extent of the parish in that di-
rection when a letter with attached map arrived from East Riding 
of Yorkshire Council.  This was concerned with arrangements 
for next year’s elections.  The national ones we are all painfully 
aware of already, but there could possibly be parish council 
ones (which would be costly) if there are more applications than 
places.  Ours are strictly non-political of course – the “common 
sense” party wins every time!  
Continued:- 
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Continued:- 
 There will be a report elsewhere about the new Corner 
Garden (as we can confidently call it now), but interest from the 
village on the 11th October seems to have been a little disap-
pointing.  However, on a nice day a little more undergrowth 
clearance was achieved.  One of the site’s feathered residents 
was very interested in proceedings, but I’m not sure he or she 
was being altogether complimentary.  (A robin making full use of 
“twitter”!) 
 

 That is intended as a “community” garden of course, and 
from a new report we learn that it is a thriving public house in a 
village which makes for “greater community spirit and stronger 
businesses”.  It may be too late for the latter in Rudston, but the 
open Bosville Arms should help the former.  Actually, village 
pubs are reckoned as more important to rural life than the par-
ish church these days, and there must be a lot of people who 
don’t attend either!                                 
 The next parish council meeting is to be December 3rd.   
      
Phillip Crossland 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council) 

Rudston’s Old Soldier 

Fred Leary, was stationed in Rudston, as a young soldier before being 
sent to fight in France. He has already told us about his trip to France 
in June , to commemorate D Day in 1944, but has now written to tell us 
about yet another trip to France; this time in August this year. He and 4 

other veterans were invited to St Aignan, which was the village liberat-
ed by Fred’s regiment. 95 year old Fred was accompanied on this oc-
casion by his wife, Phyllis, who is 92 years old. 
Fred says that 
“After what was the 70th anniversary  year of liberation, perhaps it is 
time to move on and consign it to history.“  Fred goes on to say that 
“as long as he can stand, he will lay a wreath at his village memorial 
on Remembrance Day. “ He thanks us for our interest, but we must 
thank Fred for sharing some very poignant memories. 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

JOHN WALKER IS PRESENTING AN ILLUSTRATED TALK ON LOCAL HISTORY AT RUDSTON VIL-

LAGE HALL ON THURSDAY 13TH NOVEMBER AT 7.P.M.   THIS IS ALWAYS A POPULAR EVENT 

GIVING PEOPLE AN INTERESTING INSIGHT INTO LIFE IN OUR LOCAL AREA IN THE PAST. 

TICKETS ARE £3.50 TO INCLUDE LIGHT REFRESHMENTS FROM JEAN CORNER ON 

420622.THERE WILL ALSO BE A RAFFLE. ALL PROCEEDS IN AID OF RUDSTON CHURCH.ANY 

DONATIONS OF RAFFLE PRIZES FOR OUR EVENTS WILL BE GRATEFULLY RECEIVED BY JEAN 

CORNER AND THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY IN THE PAST. JEAN ALWAYS RUNS A 

MARVELLOUS RAFFLE. 

THANKS TO ANYONE WHO HELPED IN ANY WAY WITH THE FUN DAY AT THORPE HALL ON 

30TH AUGUST AND ESPECIALLY TO  THE MACDONALD FAMILY.IT TRULY WAS A "FUN 

DAY".£1000 WAS RAISED FOR THE YORKSHIRE AIR AMBULANCE AND £500 FOR RUDSTON 

CHURCH. WELL DONE TO ALL INVOLVED. 

THE OPENING OF THE HERITAGE CENTRE IN CHURCH WAS A MILESTONE IN THE HISTORY OF 

THE VILLAGE AND WELL ATTENDED.THANKS TO EVERYONE FOR THEIR EFFORTS AND SUP-

PORT. 

THE HARVEST SUPPER PROVED POPULAR AS USUAL AND 70 PEOPLE ENJOYED GOOD FEL-

LOWSHIP AND FOOD AS WELL AS RAISING £334 FOR CHURCH FUNDS.THANKS TO ALL IN-

VOLVED WITH THIS AND ALSO THE DECORATING OF THE CHURCH FOR HARVEST FESTIVAL. 

WE WILL BE HOLDING A PRE-CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING AT THE HOME OF TONY AND 

WENDY PROCTOR EARLY IN DECEMBER SO WE HOPE TO SEE LOTS OF PEOPLE THERE. DATE 

TO BE CONFIRMED. 

THANKS TO WENDY PROCTOR AND JENNY HERRING FOR ORGANISING ANOTHER POPULAR 

BRIDGE DAY WHEN PEOPLE GATHERED FROM ALL OVER THE COUNTY TO PLAY BRIDGE. AL-

SO THANKS TO ALL THE COMMITTEE WHO HAD A LONG DAY PROVIDING COFFEE, LUNCH 

AND AFTERNOON TEA.THIS RAISED £633 FOR OUR CHURCH FUNDS. 

NEXT YEARS FUND RAISING EVENTS WILL BE BASED ON THE LIFE AND WORKS OF WINIFRED 

HOLTBY AS IT WILL BE 80 YEARS SINCE HER DEATH. THERE WILL BE A SPRING EVENT WHEN 

WE HOPE TO BE DISPLAYING A VISITING EXHIBITION. IN SUMMER WE PLAN A GARDEN 

EVENT AT RUDSTON HOUSE TO CELEBRATE HER BIRTHDAY AND IN SEPTEMBER THERE WILL 

BE  A FLOWER FESTIVAL IN CHURCH. AROUND THE DATE OF HER DEATH.  WE WILL ALSO 

HAVE A" WALK WHERE WINIFRED WALKED" AT SOME STAGE IN THE YEAR. 

THANKS TO EVERYONE FOR THEIR CONTINUED HELP AND SUPPORT AND WE LOOK FOR-

WARD TO YOUR SUPPORT IN THE FUTURE. WE HAVE MANY VISITORS TO OUR CHURCH 

WHO LEAVE VERY COMPLIMENTARY COMMENTS AND A RECURRING ONE  "THANKS FOR 

KEEPING THE CHURCH OPEN".IT IS WITH EVERYONES HELP THAT WE CAN DO THIS 

JUNE SELLERS (SOCIAL SECRETARY FOR RUDSTON PCC) 
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Saturday 1st November – Rudston Village Hall - 8pm till late  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Come and join us for an evening of  

entertainment 

Candle lit Blackout Night 

Dancing & sing-a-long with Mike Raine  

at the piano 

Pie and Peas Supper with licensed bar 

Slide show of Village Life and Raffle 
 

£7 
 

    Contact Ferns Farm Hotel on 01262 678961  

         to book  or 
Email: info@carnabyairfieldmemorial.org 
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The October meeting of Rudston WI met at 7pm 
in Rudston Village Hall, where 26 members and 
our guest, Mrs Heather Wynn from Nafferton WI, 
attended. Mrs. Jenny Herring welcomed everyone 
and the meeting this month was our Annual Meet-
ing, with Heather being there to oversee the election of the new 
president. Jenny Herring was elected for another year. 
President     Jenny Herring 
Vice-president    Val Walker 
Secretary     Sue Dawson 
Treasurer     Joyce Peace 
Programme Secretary  June Sellers 
Internet Secretary   Melissa Raven 
Luncheon secretary/ raffle  Gloria Traves 
Committee members   Margaret Reed & Shirley Sutton 
 After the meeting we had a quiz, which Heather had brought; 

everyone joined in and it was fun. 
On October 18th, 4 members attended the Autumn meeting of the 
East Riding Federation WI. The speaker in the morning was Dave 
Roberts, who spoke about the work of Humberside Rescue and in 
the afternoon, Stuart Hillard, who reached the semi finals of the 
“Great British Sewing Bee” spoke about the challenge of making 
trousers, jackets and blouses, when his main expertise is quilting. He 
brought along some lovely quilts, which he had done; his talk was 

interesting and humorous. The WI choir, Eastern Lights, of which 
June is a member, performed and we wish them luck in the competi-
tion, next month, which is to be held in Ilkley. 
Our monthly luncheon club was well attended and 14 people had a 
lovely meal at Manor Court Carnaby.  
If you are interested in joining our WI or you would like to come 
along as a visitor to one of our meetings, where you would be made 
most welcome, please contact Jenny Herring on 01262 420720. 
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FOR SALE 

Club Armchair with loose cushions and arm caps. VGC . 
Duck egg blue and green upholstery.  

 Bargain at £50   
Can e-mail photo if you contact  

warters763@btinternet.com. 
Tel: Warters (Rudston) 01262420410  

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

 Lions Bingo in Rudston Village Hall  
 

                Tuesday 18th November 
                   Eyes down at 7.30pm 
 

    Also 
  Christmas Special Bingo 
      At Ferns Farm Hotel Carnaby 

           Eyes Down 7.30pm 
 

Santa will be visiting Rudston on his newly refurbished sleigh 
Thursday 11th December (Starting at Boynton 5.30pm) 

 
Congratulations to Charlie Richardson on becoming  

North Wold Lion President for the year. 
 

For any further information contact  
Your Lions Village Rep Mike Sellers 
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Enjoy a HEALTHIER lifestyle 

DISCOVER THE BENEFITS of aloe vera 
with FOREVER LIVING PRODUCTS 

- Forever and its affiliates are the worlds 
largest and best grower of aloe vera prod-
ucts 
- Extensive range from Health Drinking Gels 
to skincare products 
- 60-day 'satisfaction or your money back' 
guarantee 
- Millions of delighted customers 
 

Contact NOW for more details 
 

Sarah Coulson - Independant Distributor of Forever Living Products  
Telephone - 07415360507 

E-mail  Aloe.SarahCoulsonAloe@outlook.com 
Shop  www.sarahcoulson.myforever.biz/store 

 Forever Living Products are members of the Direct Selling Association 

Successful Driven People Required 

International Health and Beauty company expanding in 
UK and Europe. If you want to earn extra income with-
out compromising your current  career/business. 
 
   Contact me NOW 

Sarah Coulson An Independent Distributor of Forever Living Products 
Telephone  07415360507 

E-mail  Aloe.SarahCoulsonAloe@outlook.com 
shop  www.sarahcoulson.myforever.biz/store 

 

Aloe vera drinking gels, supplements, skincare, personal care and 
cosmetics 

Forever Living Products, Longbridge Manor, Warwick, CV34 GRB 
Members of the Direct Selling Association 
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WORDSEARCH  

N U T U R K I S H G A N G O R A 
O J S E N R P E S I G S I U B L 
R M A D X O T S L H I B N L R S 
W T A P L B U E K S N T G Z U N 
E C O E A S F M A N X P E L S A 
G A M R D N U A J S E L R O S I 
I T F S L U E I X D T I B T I R 
A L S I A M P S E B E R D O A E 
N X G A N G I H E S U S B O N B 
F E L N T E D R M B U R T G B I 
O S Y B L F R J T S O B E S L S 
R E M N A I L I Z A R B G O U A 
E M G R I A H T R O H S T N E J 
S R P X N U R K P U O B Y A O L 
T U G I K I B E R Z S H B U I A 
A B Y S S I N I A N R E I A D L 

 Missing Word for October WINDSURFER  

BURMESE 
SIAMESE 
PERSIAN 
MANX 
GINGER 
ABYSSINIAN 

BRAZILIAN SHORTHAIR 
JAPANESE BOBTAIL 
RUSSIAN BLUE 
SIBERIAN 
TURKISH ANGORA 
N - - - - - - - - F - - - - - C - - - 
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The	Corner	Garden	Update	

Following the village consultation on Saturday 11 October and 
the Parish Council meeting the following Wednesday: 

• The name is confirmed as The Corner Garden 
• We will plan to provide a combination of benches and pic-

nic tables in the lower area made from recycled plastic. 
The pictures below show some examples of what we might 
purchase, once we have applied for and received funding! 

• We will also need to apply for funding to continue the path 
in the lower area up to the higher area and clear a way 
through the trees to the upper gate. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks go to Trevor Smallwood, Bernard Warcup, Bob Over-
field and Phillip Crossland for their clearing work on the Satur-
day, as well as Lyn Watson for the tea and biscuits! 

Many thanks also to Angela Dawson for the donation of a red 
oak tree which is now planted next to the lower entrance. I am 
sure that it will be a feature for many, many years! 

Neil Watson 
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Gardening Corner  

Although we are moving towards the end of the year and nights 
are too dark for outdoor garden work, there is still lots of jobs  to 
try to get done during the few weekend spaces. Soil cultivation 
on vacant plots was always, the spade...a good cover of manure 
then dig well in. Machinery seems to have taken over especially 
on the lighter soils of the East Riding. 
Now is the time to plant tulips and any other spring flowering 
bulbs, also from now until the end of the year, plant all decidu-
ous  trees and shrubs. So what 
about starting an orchard of top 
fruits, that have been propagated  
onto dwarfing rootstocks.. I men-
tioned apple stocks in the October 
issue, pears for a small tree on 
Quince C stock and plum varieties 
on Pixy stock. There are hundreds of varieties of top fruits. 
When I worked at RHS Wisley, Surrey, on the National Fruit Tri-
als, more than 300 apple and 200 plum and pear varieties on the 
sandy soil. 
For our chalky land I would personally plant dessert apples. For 
early variety “Discovery”  then to follow “Ellison’s Orange”, then 
later “Laxton’s Superb” and instead of the world famous “Cox” 
plant the Yorkshire variety “Ribston Pippin”. 
For culinary use the “Early Victoria” is good for early apple pies. 
“Lord Derby” is a reliable later keeper. Then we must have the… 
apple “Bramley Seedling”. This does well in Yorkshire even 
though it came from the Isle of Wight . “Howgate Wonder” what 
an apple!!  For late eating and cooking  the dual purpose 
“Blenheim Orange” is well worth planting. 
Continued:- 
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Dick	 Robinson	

For pears, plant the famous “Williams” the 
“Louise Bonne of Jersey” and the queen of 
all pears “Doyenne du Comice”. A new va-
riety that I have never grown is “Concorde”, 
better  than the long “Conference”. 

Now onto plums. “Victoria” still reigns top, but “Coe’s Golden 
Drop” is a good gage type for Rudston. 
New hybrid fruits are now on sale for plant-
ing, “Cot’n Candy” is 3/4 apricot 1/4 plum. 
Another “Flavour Supreme” is genetically 
3/4 plum 1/4 apricot. I have yet to see 
these but they sound interesting!  
Do remember to stake newly planted trees, strong winds do ef-
fect the roots until they are well established. I must remember 
to plant out my few Wallflowers. 
PS. My famous 3 r’s- Roses, Raspberries and Rhubarb all 
best planted in November. 
 

 

  North Wolds Lions Club 

Invite you to an evening of Rock n’ 
Roll Nostalgia at Flamborough Golf Club 

with 

 Bridbeat Singers 
 

Sat 15th November  
 Tickets £8 

includes Pie & Pea Supper at 7.30pm 
Singers from 8pm 

Raffle with proceeds to Lions Club 
Tickets from Mike Sellers 420237 
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Risk of Chimney Fires 
 

On 30th September (too late for the last 
newsletter) East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council issued a three-page document 
on “Reducing the risk of chimney fires”.  
There was a “Chimney Fire Safety 
Week” at the same time, and they re-
quested that the matter should be brought to the attention of 
residents. 
There was advice on cause, prevention, and responsibilities for 
maintenance, including where homes are rented.  More on that 
can be obtained on websites:  www.nacs.org.uk or 
www.instituteofchimneysweeps.com , but below are the main 
guidelines from Humberside Fire & Rescue Service. 
 Ensure your chimney is swept regularly. 
Chimneys should be swept according to the type of fuel used: 
             Smokeless fuels – at least once a year 
             Bitumous coal  -   at least twice a year 
             Wood                 -   quarterly when in use 
             Oil                       -   once a year 
             Gas                     -   once a year  (by a Gas Safe regis-
tered engineer) 
 Keep chimneys and flues clean and well maintained 
 When using open fires always use a fire guard, and make sure 
the fire is extinguished before  
             going to bed or leaving the house 
 Ensure good quality fuel is used 
 Never interrupt the air supply by blocking air vents or air bricks 
Finally, if you are unfortunate enough to suffer a chimney fire, 
then the chimney must be inspected thoroughly by a Certified 
Sweep BEFORE IT IS USED AGAIN. 
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Answers page  23 

For Younger Readers 

 

1.   Which 3 numbers have 
the   same total when added  
together or multiplied  
Together? 
 
 
 
Rearrange the missing letters  
to find a type of firework. 

Word Wheel 

 

 

 

 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

 

                        n           w 

               b         h           u          g 

          f             l            m                z 

         P                    x               j 

              d          a            y           s  

                      q         v        i 

 

Dingbats 

2. What call for help, when writ-
ten in capital letters is the 
same forwards, backwards and 
upside down?  
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    JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 

07974 674489 
 

Find us in Which ? Local 

Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication 
may be read by people from outside the village, either in  pa-
per form or viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters 
and notices for the December/January newsletter, is Novem-
ber 26th. Any received after this time may be omitted but in-
cluded in the next issue, if appropriate. The above does not 
apply to bereavement notices. and messages, which will be 
included if at all possible. 
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Puzzle Solutions  
 
 
  Dingbats 
1.   Base Line 
2.   Back Door 
3.   An Inside Job 
4.   Uphill Struggle 
5.   Upset Tummy 
6.   Back to Square One 
7.   An Afterthought 
8.   Alright on the Night 
9.   A High IQ 
10.   Anyone for Tennis 
11.   Arm in Arm 
12.   Alice Through the Looking Glass 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

1. the numbers are 1 2 & 3 
 
2.SOS 
 
 
 

Word Wheel…..  rocket 

For Younger Readers 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates: 1/4 
Page £2.50 1/2 Page £5.00 Full Page £10.00 

Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 
Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 

Treasurer: Shirley Harland 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk 
Library Van every other Tuesday, Eastgate and Long Street 
around 11.50am 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council  
Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road,  
Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 
Tel: 01377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
Wells Butchery and Farm Foods no deliveries, but shop still open 
in Burton Flemming- 470236 
 

Trade Directory 
Clare Care -  Pet care - Call Clare Stephenson -Mob. 07962143697 
Stephen Cooper - Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
07590206629 
Steve Mitchinson Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Lister Windows - PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors & Con- serv-
atories - 609991 
B B Electrical - Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or 07809 
458760 
Stephen Ward  Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings   TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs 07974674489 
           01262421906 

YO16 4LP 


